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CARUSO & BAXTER

A PROFESSIONAL CORPORATION

COUNSELLORS AT LAW

MADISON PLACE BUILDING

1129 BROAD ST. (HWY. 35), SUITE 103

SHREWSBURY, NJ 07702

(732)542-2236; Fax (732)542-8620

EMAIL ADDRESS
gbaxterlaw@verizon.net
MAILING ADDRESS

   P.O. BOX 420        

EATONTOWN, NJ 07724

October 20, 2023
Sent via Email to Nancy.Wolf@bpu.nj.gov
Board of Public Utilities



 
P.O. Box 350 

Trenton, NJ 08625-0350

Attention:  Nancy J. Wolf, Administrative Analyst 4



Re:
In the Matter of the Petition of Comcast of Monmouth County, 



LLC for a Renewal Certificate of Approval to Continue to 




Construct, Operate and Maintain a Cable Television System in and 


for the Borough of West Long Branch, County of Monmouth, 




State of New Jersey




Docket No.:  CE23010048 
Dear Ms. Wolf:


I am the Municipal Attorney for the Borough of West Long Branch.  This will respond to your letter to our Clerk of August 24, 2023.  



Your letter addressed two items, one being revisions to the map.  According to your email of October 18, you have received the updated map for West Long Branch and have found it acceptable.   



That leaves the modification to the borough’s ordinance of August 3, 2022, section 5 (Franchise Fee).  I have conferred with Robert Clifton, the attorney for Comcast, and have also discussed this matter on at least two occasions with the Mayor and Council.  All parties agree that the percentage in the previously adopted ordinance of 3.5% was an error, and that the old rate of 2% should have been continued into the new ordinance.


As a result, section 5 of the borough ordinance should now read: 

 

“Pursuant to the terms and conditions of the Act, and, except 


as where higher payment is otherwise required by the applicable 


law and regulations (including N.J.S.A. 48:5A-30), the Company 


shall, during each year of operation under the consent granted herein, 


pay to the Borough two percent (2%) of the gross revenues from all 


recurring charges in the nature of subscription fees paid by subscribers 


for cable television reception service in the Borough or any higher 


amount permitted by the Act or otherwise allowable by law.”



Please confirm that your records have been noted accordingly, and that no further action is necessary.  Thank you. 


As an aside, please note that the email address you used to communicate with me (gbaxter@westlongbranch.org) does not, and never did, exist.  My email address is gbaxterlaw@verizon.net.  





Very truly yours,

       



GREGORY S. BAXTER,




Borough Attorney

GSB:rw

cc:  Mayor & Council-
       Attention:  Jason Gonter, Borough Administrator, via email
                         Carolina Santos, Borough Clerk, via email 

      Rob Clifton, Senior Director of Government and Regulatory Affairs, via email:               robert_clifton@cable.comcast.com
